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I tracked down two rumors; one that BNL had confirmed the Utah
experiment and one that Bell Labs had confirmed them. Bill Brinkman
told me on April 4, 1989, that Bell Labs had not confirmed them and
Marty Blume on April 5, 1989, told me that BNL did not have any
confirmation.

An article which appeared in several newspapers stated that two
physicists in Hungary had confirmed the Utah experiments.

Richard Gajewski talked to Derek Robinson.at Culham and heard that
several cells are being run at Harwell, but there are no positive
results yet.

An informal DOE committee has been set up with Richard Gajewski as the
Chairman and with representatives from all interested programs to
facilitate communication and exchange of information. This committee
will help me keep you up to date on developments.

Richard Gajewski made arrangements to visit the University of Utah on
April 19, and Brigham Young University on April 20. He will be accom-
panied by Walt Polansky.

The Japanese Embassy contacted our International Affairs Office to
provide information_ that the University of Tokyo researchers have
measured evidence of cold fusion in their efforts to replicate the
University of Utah results.

o v
R '@WW”:‘-’Z{;
Louis C. Iannielln
Deputy Associate Director
for Basic Energy Sciences
Office of Energy Research

David Richman, 5-1




® -

Thru:

tR-11 LiarnléTie
Update on Room-Temperature Fusion 455}59ﬁt
i
- ajewski
Donald K. Stevens, ER.10 4/5/89
ER-10
1. 1 tracked down two rumors; one that BNL had confirmed the Utah DStevens

£c:

experiment and one that Bell Labs had confirmed them. Bill Brinkman 4///B9
told me on April 4, 1989, that Bell Labs had not confirmed them and =
Marty Blume on April 5, 1989, told me that BNL did not have any

confirmation.

An article which appeared in several newspapers stated that two
physicists in Hungary had confirmed the Utah experiments.

Richard Gajewski talked to Derek Robinson at Culham and heard that
several cells are being run at Harwell, but there are no positive
results yet.

An informal DOE committee has been set up with Richard Gajewski as the
Chairman and with representatives from all interested programs to
facilitate communication and exchange of information. This committee
will help me keep you up to date on developments.

Richard Gajewski made arrangements to wvisit the University of Utah on
Bpril 19, and Brigham Young University on April 20. He will be accom-
panied by Walt Polansky.

The Japanese Embassy contacted our International Affairs Office to
provide information that the University of Tokyo researchers have
measured evidence of cold fusion in their efforts to replicate the
University of Utah results.

Origanal clinag by
Louts Q. farsdeis

Louis C. Ianniello

Deputy Associate Director
for Basic Energy Sciences
Office of Energy Research

David Richman, S-1
. ER-11:LCIanniello:caf:3-3081:4/5/89 C:LCI:FUSION



